2022 年秋季学期期中考试试题

高二英语

本卷共四部分满分 150 分。考试用时 120 分钟。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where are the speakers?
- A. In a hotel. B. In a dorm. C. On a train.
- 2. What has the woman been doing during her holiday?
- A. Traveling. B. Exercising. C. Working.
- 3. What does the woman want to do?
- A. Reschedule the meeting. B. Cancel the meeting. C. Skip the meeting.
- 4. How is the woman going to school?
- A. By car. B. On foot. C. By bike.
- 5. What does the woman mean?
- A. She won't see the opera.
- B. She failed to get the tickets.
- C. She enjoyed an opera last Saturday.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍听下面一段对话,回答第 6 和第 7 两个小题。

- 6. How long has the woman worked for the company?
- A. About one year. B. About half a year. C. About three months.
- 7. What does the woman think is the most rewarding thing?

- A. Having her own time.
- B. Learning about another culture.
- C. Finding ways to solve difficult problems.

听下面一段对话,回答第8至第10三个小题。

- 8. What seems to be the woman's problem?
- A. Her car broke down. B. She didn't feel well. C. Her wallet was missing.
- 9. Where is the woman going now?
- A. Her home. B. The garage. C. The hospital.
- 10. How much money does the woman want to borrow?
- A. \$10. B. \$15. C. \$25.

听下面一段对话,回答第10至第13三个小题。

- 11. Why doesn't the woman like to study in the library?
- A. It's too quiet. B. It's rather crowded. C. It's a bit noisy.
- 12. Why does the woman come here?
- A. To read magazines. B. To meet with the man. C. To get books about French.
- 13. What will the speakers do next?
- A. Get help from the librarian.
- B. Write a monthly report.
- C. Hand in a paper.

听下面一段对话,回答第14至第17四个小题。

- 14. What day is it today?
- A. Thursday. B. Friday. C. Saturday.
- 15. What does the man think of history museums?
- A. Boring. B. Interesting. C. Relaxing.
- 16. Where will the speakers go?
- A. The art museum. B. The science museum. C. The children's museum.
- 17. How will the speakers go to the museum?
- A. On foot. B. By bus. C. By car.

听下面一段独白,回答第18至第20三个小题。

- 18. What clothes are only six dollars?
- A. Sweaters. B. T-shirts. C. Winter coats.

19. How many pairs of socks can one get with \$2?

A. Two. B. Six. C. Eight.

20. What can we learn about the sale?

A. It will give out 20 gifts. B. It will last until Sunday. C. It began a month ago.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Are you bored with the same old walls? Do you wish to give your bedroom the much-needed changes? Have a look at the designs given below, and get inspired.

A Leaf from Nature!

The first idea that we shall be looking at is all about painting leaves on your walls. If you are someone who feels that the ideal way to relax and unwind is to spend time in nature, then this design is "the one" for you.

However, patterns of leaves can only be used on green walls; if you use them on any other color, the effect will never be the same!

Decor Tip: To stress this look on your walls, choose wooden furniture that is dark brown or black

Clouds in the Sky!

If you're looking for a cool, quiet design for the walls of kids' bedrooms, then go for one that has clouds floating in a clear blue sky. If you wish to be a little more creative, you can place birds, airplanes etc. around the clouds. In the images given alongside, you can see that a yellow clock has been used creatively to represent the sun. Similarly, you can use elements of home decor to add to the effect of the wall art.

Decor Tip: To keep the look as close to nature as possible use shades of blue on your walls

A Portrait of Yourself!

If you're fond of personalized coffee cups and key chains, then a personalized wall is just night for you!

Putting up an enlarged photograph of yourself on your bedroom wall can be a signature style in itself. Do you have a particular photograph that is really close to your heart? It can be a photograph of you with your spouse, your parents, or your circle of friends.

Decor Tip: Use lights to add a real shine to the photograph on the wall.

1. What is the author's purpose in writing this text?

A. To introduce the importance of the walls of bedrooms.

- B. To introduce the wall design ideas for the bedrooms.
- C. To introduce the ways of changing the walls of bedrooms.
- D. To introduce how to paint a comfortable wall.
- 2. According to the passage, who may prefer the design "A Leaf from Nature!"?
- A. A person who wants to relax in nature.
- B. A child who likes small animals.

C. A girl who likes leaves.

- D. An artist who likes painting scenery.
- 3. What should you do when choosing the design "Clouds in the Sky!"?
- A. Paint a clock as the sun.

B. Use blue shades on the wall.

C. Choose black wooden furniture.

D. Put your big photos on the wall.

【答案】1. B 2. A 3. B

【解析】

【导语】本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了几款卧室墙壁设计,希望能给读者启发。

【1题详解】

推理判断题。根据第一段 "Are you bored with the same old walls? Do you wish to give your bedroom the much-needed changes? Have a look at the designs given below, and get inspired.(你对一成不变的墙壁感到厌倦吗?你想给你的卧室带来急需的改变吗?看看下面给出的设计,并从中获得灵感)"可知,作者写这篇文章是想介绍几款卧室墙壁设计。故选 B。

【2 题详解】

细节理解题。根据"A Leaf from Nature!"部分的"If you are someone who feels that the ideal way to relax and unwind is to spend time in nature, then this design is "the one" for you.(如果你觉得在大自然中度过一段时间是放松和放松的理想方式,那么这个设计就是适合你的)"可知,这款设计适合想在大自然中放松的人。故选A。

【3题详解】

细节理解题。根据"Clouds in the Sky!"部分的"Decor Tip: To keep the look as close to nature as possible, use shades of blue on your walls (装饰小贴士:为了让你的房间看起来尽可能接近自然,在墙上使用蓝色的色调)"可知,如果选择这一风格的墙壁设计,你需要在卧室的墙上使用蓝色色调。故选 B。

B

In a certain village lived a farmer and his only son. The son was a thief who always went about stealing from people's homes. He continued this bad lifestyle till the day his cup got filled. He stole heavy sum of money from the richest man in their village, but that day he didn't escape successfully as he used to. The rich man contacted the police immediately when he found out that his money was missing and the police started investigating, and finally

they found out that the boy stole the money so they sent him to prison.

After some months, it was time for farming and the farmer was already old and weak and can't dig the ground anymore, so the old farmer wrote this letter to his son in prison. "Son, this year I will not plant cassava and yam because I can't dig the field, I know if you were here you would have helped me". The son was really touched by his father's letter so he thought a plan, and replied his father "Dad, don't even think of digging the field because that's where I buried the money I stole".

On reading this letter, the policeman went early in the morning and dug the whole field in search of the money but nothing was found. The next day the son wrote his father again "Dad, you can now plant your cassava and yam. This is the best I can do from here."

Dad replied "My son, you are too powerful indeed, even in prison you still command policemen to work for me. I was so surprised to see the policeman and his team holding hoes and shovels, digging my farm. Next time I will write to you when I want to harvest.

- 4. What happened to the boy after he got caught stealing?
- A. He was punished by the rich man.
- B. He was sentenced to imprisonment.
- C. He was arrested and questioned by the police.
- D. He returned the stolen money to its original owner.
- 5. What can we learn from the story?
- A. Think outside the box.
- B. Every bean has its black.
- C. Slow and steady wins the race.
- D. A fall into the pit, a gain in your wit.
- 6. What can be inferred from the passage?
- A. The boy buried the stolen money in his father's field.
- B. The police believed what the boy wrote in the letter to his father.
- C. The boy had the power to command the police to dig the field for his father.
- D. The police would come and dig the field again when his father want to harvest.
- 7. What is the farmer's attitude towards his son's plan?
- A. favorable B. indifferent C. disapproving D. ridiculous
- 【答案】4. B 5. A 6. B 7. A

【解析】

【导语】本文是记叙文。文章讲述小镇的男孩因盗窃入狱,无法在播种时节帮助父亲,于是故意在给父亲的信中提到自己在父亲的地里埋了赃物,警察信以为真,翻遍了土地,变相地帮男孩的父亲锄了地。

【4题详解】

细节理解题。由文章第一段"The rich man contacted the police immediately when he found out that his money was missing and the police started investigating, and finally they found out that the boy stole the money so they sent him to prison.(这位富翁发现自己的钱不见了,立即联系了警方,警方开始调查,最后他们发现男孩偷了钱,于是把他送进了监狱)"可知,男孩最后被送进监狱了。故选 B 项。

【5题详解】

推理判断题。通读文章,结合倒数第二段"On reading this letter, the policeman went early in the morning and dug the whole field in search of the money but nothing was found. The next day the son wrote his father again "Dad, you can now plant your cassava and yam. This is the best I can do from here."(读到这封信后,警察一大早就去了,把整个田地都挖了一遍,寻找那笔钱,但什么也没找到。第二天,儿子再次写信给父亲: "爸爸,你现在可以种木薯和山药了。这是我在这里能做的最好的事。")"可知,文中讲述男孩想帮他的父亲锄地,然而在监狱里做不到,于是想了一个办法,让警察帮忙锄地。A 项意为"创造性思考"。B 项的意识是"人无完人"; C 项意思是"稳扎稳打,无往不胜"; D 项意思是"吃一堑,长一智"。所以 A 项最符合文意。故选 A 项。

【6题详解】

推理判断题。由文章第三段 "On reading this letter, the policeman went early in the morning and dug the whole field in search of the money but nothing was found.(读到这封信后,警察一大早就去了,把整个田地都挖了一遍,寻找那笔钱,但什么也没找到)"可知,警察相信男孩信的内容然后去找了。故选 B 项。

【7题详解】

推理判断题。由最后一段"My son, you are too powerful indeed, even in prison you still command policemen to work for me. (我的儿子,你真的太强大了,即使在监狱里,你仍然命令警察为我工作)"可知,男孩父亲对儿子的态度是赞赏的。 故选 A 项。

 \mathbf{C}

Elephants might be the most well-known well-loved animal in African wildlife. But conservation (保护) of the African elephant still faces special difficulties. While the elephant population is half of what it was 40 years ago, some areas of Africa have more elephants than populated areas can support. That's why AWF scientists are studying elephant behavior, protecting habits and finding ways for humans to live peacefully with elephants in Africa.

Years ago, overhunting and the ivory trade were the biggest threats to elephants' survival. Luckily, ivory bans

(禁令), hunting rules and protected areas protect elephants from these dangers today.

The 21st century brings a different challenge to elephant conservation—land-use. Elephants walk across borders and outside parks and other protected areas. So they often destroy crops, causing conflicts (冲突) between local farmers and these big animals.

Successful conservation strategies (策略) must allow elephants to walk freely in their natural habitats while reducing conflicts between elephants and local people.

AWF researchers are searching for a way to give both elephants and people the space they need. The AWF is collecting information on elephant habitats and behavior. The information they gather will help to develop the widest possible space for elephants.

The AWF is helping elephants by protecting their habitats. And they also work with local farmers to improve

The AWT is helping elephants by protecting their in	abitats. And they also work with local farmers to mij
their life in order to encourage them to protect rather than destroy elephants.	
8. The first paragraph of the text is mainly to tell readers	·
A. African elephants are endangered now	
B. there remains a lot to do to protect African elephants	
C. African elephants are popular animals	
D. the number of African elephants has increased over the	ne years
9. What is the biggest difficulty in protecting African elephants now?	
A. They are still being killed.	B. Their habitats are being destroyed.
C. They don't have enough food.	D. They can't live in peace with farmers.
10. To protect elephants, the AWF does all the following EXCEPT	
A. helping farmers improve their life	B. protecting elephants' habitats
C. doing research on elephants	D. keeping elephants
11. What is the best title for the text?	
A. African elephants conservation	B. Living with African elephants
C. African elephants' situation	D. African elephants being endangered
【答案】8. B 9. D 10. D 11. A	
▼ A刀+ □	

【解析】

【分析】这是一篇说明文。主要介绍对非洲象的保护。

【8题详解】

推理判断题。由文章第一段"Elephants might be the most well-known well-loved animal in African wildlife. But conservation (保护) of the African elephant still faces special difficulties. While the elephant population is half of what it was 40 years ago, some areas of Africa have more elephants than populated areas can support. That's why AWF scientists are studying elephant behavior, protecting habits and finding ways for humans to live peacefully with elephants in Africa. (大象可能是非洲野生动物中最知名、最受喜爱的动物。但是非洲象的保护仍然面临着特殊的困难。虽然大象的数量是 40 年前的一半,但非洲一些地区的大象数量超过了人口聚集区的承受能力。这就是为什么 AWF 的科学家们正在研究大象的行为,保护它们的习性,并寻找在非洲与大象和平共处的方法)"可知,非洲一些地区的大象数量超过了人口聚集区的承受能力,科学家们正研究大象的方法。由此可推断第一段主要想告诉读者保护大象还有很多事情要做。故选 B 项。

【9题详解】

细节理解题。由文章第三段 "The 21st century brings a different challenge to elephant conservation—land-use. Elephants walk across borders and outside parks and other protected areas. So they often destroy crops, causing conflicts (冲突) between local farmers and these big animals. (21 世纪给大象保护带来了不同的挑战——土地利用。大象可以穿越边境、公园和其他保护区。所以它们经常毁坏庄稼,导致当地农民和这些大型动物之间的冲突)"可知,现在保护非洲象最大的困难是大象不能与农民和平相处。故选 D 项。

【10 题详解】

细节理解题。由文章最后两段"AWF researchers are searching for a way to give both elephants and people the space they need. The AWF is collecting information on elephant habitats and behavior. The information they gather will help to develop the widest possible space for elephants. (AWF 的研究人员正在寻找一种方法,为大象和人类提供他们所需要的空间。AWF 正在收集大象栖息地和行为的信息。他们收集的信息将有助于为大象提供尽可能广阔的生存空间)"以及"The AWF is helping elephants by protecting their habitats. And they also work with local farmers to improve their life in order to encourage them to protect rather than destroy elephants. (AWF 正在通过保护大象的栖息地来帮助它们。他们还与当地农民合作,改善他们的生活,鼓励他们保护大象,而不是摧毁大象)"可知,除了 D 项"keeping elephants(饲养大象)"以外,都是 AWF 采取的措施。故选 D 项。

【11 题详解】

主旨大意题。由文章总领段第一段 "That's why AWF scientists are studying elephant behavior, protecting habits and finding ways for humans to live peacefully with elephants in Africa. (这就是为什么 AWF 的科学家们正在研究大象的行为,保护它们的习性,并寻找在非洲与大象和平共处的方法)",结合下文主要围绕非洲大象的保护措施来展开可知,文章主要介绍对非洲象的保护,故选 A 项。

D

Being able to take advantage of truly unlimited data is a smartphone user's dream, but everyone I've talked to about 5G is more excited about the usage unlocked by next - generation wireless devices. From smart home

security to self - driving cars, all the Internet - connected equipment in your life will be able to talk to each other at lightning - fast speed with reduced delay.

"5 G is one of those forerunners, along with artificial intelligence, of this coming data age," said Steve Koenig, senior director of market research for the Consumer Technology Association. "Self - driving vehicles are emblematic in this data age - they show application of data completely. With one single task, driving, you have large amounts of data coming from the vehicle itself, and a variety of sensors (传感器) are collecting a lot of information to model its environment as it moves. It's pulling in data from other vehicles about conditions down the road. There's lots of data behind that task, which is why we need the speed and lower latency ((延迟).

AR glasses and virtual (虚拟的)reality headphones haven't yet been inside the mainstream, but tech companies are joyfully saying that such equipment will eventually replace our smartphones. With 5G, that could actually happen. This is notable because companies such as Apple are reportedly developing AR glasses to improve - or even replace - smartphones.

Ericsson showed at February's Mobile World Congress in 2019 how smart glasses could become faster and lighter with a 5G connection, because instead of being weighed down with components, the glasses could rely on outside equipment for processing power.

But don't get too excited. There's still a lot of work to be done in the meantime, including some necessary testing to make sure the radio plays nicely with basic systems and service construction so that 5G isn t concentrated only in big cities.

12. What does the first paragraph focus on?

A. Potential of 5G.

B. The super speed of 5G.

C. Usage of smart equipment.

D. The future of smart equipment.

13. Which word can replace "emblematic" underlined in paragraph 2?

A. available

B. productive

C. representative

D. popular

14. What is tech companies" attitude towards the replacement of smartphones?

A. Uncertain.

B. Optimistic.

C. Cautious.

D. Disapproving.

15. Why does much work still need to be done according to the last paragraph?

A. To make radio play nicely.

B. To construct big 5G cities.

C. To do 5G trials effectively.

D. To expand 5G coverage fully.

【答案】12. A 13. C 14. B 15. D

【解析】

【分析】这是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了5G的潜能,工作原理,前景以及科技公司对5G的态度。

【12 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据文章第一段的 From smart home security to self - driving cars, all the Internet - connected equipment in your life will be able to talk to each other at lightning - fast speed with reduced delay.可知,所有可以连接网络的设备都能够享受高速运行的服务,故 A. Potential of 5G. (5G 的潜能)符合以上说法。故选 A 项。

【13 题详解】

词义猜测题。根据画线词后的 they show application of data completely. (它们淋漓尽致地显示了数据的应用)可推测,自驾车辆在数字时代是最具代表性的。故选 C 项。

【14 题详解】

推理判断题。根据文章第三段的 but tech companies are joyfully saying that such equipment will eventually replace our smartphones.中的 joyfully 可以推断,科技公司对智能手机被替代这件事是乐观的。故选 B 项。

【15 题详解】

细节理解题。根据文章最后一段的 to make sure the radio plays nicely with basic systems and service construction so that 5G isn't concentrated only in big cities.可知,还需做大量工作的目的是让 5G 不仅仅局限于大城市。D. To expand 5G coverage fully.(为了全面覆盖 5G)符合以上说法。故选 D 项。

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余选项

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Everyone knows that fish is good for health. <u>16</u> But it seems that many people don't cook fish at		
home. Americans eat only about fifteen pounds of fish per person per year, but we eat twice as much fish in		
restaurants as at home. Buying, storing, and cooking fish isn't difficult. 17 This text is about how to buy		
and cook fish in an easy way18Fresh fish should smell sweet: you should feel that you're standing at		
the ocean's edge. Any fishy or strong smell means the fish isn't fresh19When you have bought a fish		
and arrive home, you'd better store the fish in the refrigerator if you don't cook it immediately, but fresh fish		
should be stored in your fridge for only a day or two. Frozen fish isn't as tasty as the fresh one. There are many		
common methods used to cook fish20First, lean it and season it with your choice of spices(调料). Put		
the whole fish on a plate and steam it in a steam pot for 8 to 10 minutes if it weighs about one pound. (A larger one		
will take more time.) Then, it's ready to serve.		

A. Do not buy it.

B The easiest is to steam it.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载 或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/617162064121010004